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Dear Mr. Silverman: 
-- ;UFFY, G G 1 1  I EPA has reviewed your January 24, 1994 letter regarding the 

Water Management IM/IRA (94-DOE-00887). As lead agency, EPA 
denying your request for an extension of the period 

invoking dispute resolution. 

In accordance with your stipulation, we will therefore 
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McCORMlCK M S  dispute resolution invoked as of January 24, 1994. 

- OLINGER -- S statement of dispute "setting forth the nature 
- MILLER H G  

- PIETSCH E ! 'of the dispute, DOE'S position with respect to the dispute, and 
, , the information relied upon to support its position". If there ir 

SEECE- R I I ,to be any reasonable prospect for informal resolution within the 
3Cl i iBURGER R % 'allowable 14 day timeframe, you must immediately provide us with 

1 i a detailed statement including the required information. s!@-J_ 

please note that Part 16 of the IAG requires you to 
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In accordance with Part 16, elevation to the DRC will take 
1994 if no resolution is reached by that 

established in our January 10, 1994, letter remain 

will take place as required, in 
ccordance with Part 16. while dispute resolution proceeds, the 

We are taking this action because we do not see that any 

for failure to meet these milestones will 
proceeds and will be assessed as appropriatt 

EE I X  1 based on the outcome of the dispute. 
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useful purpose will be served by granting the requested delay. 
Our position on the Ponds IM/IRA and the basis for directing that 
!this action be completed have been clearly stated on the record 
lfor over two years. The chronology of events enclosed provides 
hnerous references you may wish to consult which document how WI 
'arrived at the current impasse. 

I 
frustration with DOE'S admitted delinquency in dealing with this 
matter. 
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Our refusal to grant additional delays reflects our BY DATE 

During the many interactions we have had with DOE 
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regarding the Ponds IM/IRA, we have not seen any progress made in 
resolving either internal jurisdictional disputes, or the 
"potential DOE-wide policy implicationsi' which you alluded to. 
Although they have consistently been raised in attempts to derail 
the process, we have never been provided with any clear statement 
of what these problem might be, nor have we ever been asked to 
participate in resalving them. While we are perfectly willing to 
answer any specific questions you may have, we feel strongly that 
adherence to the agreed-upon dispute resolution process and the 
enforcement of established milestones provide the only reliable 
mechanism to ensure that the Ponds IM/IRA moves forward. 

In response to your request that a meeting be scheduled as 
soon as possible, EPA agrees such action is needed. The meetings 
can take one of two tracks. First, we should meet early and 
often in the dispute resolution process to try and settle the 
dispute as quickly as possible Secondly, if you f x i d  the record 
on this issue does not answer your questions, we will gladly 
participate in a meeting, outside the dispute resolution process, 
to discuss the questions you have on the information in the 
record 

I am sympathetic to your having to come up to speed very 
quickly on a number of complex issues. 
our stakeholders an early solution to the Pond Management issues, 
and any extension beyond the dispute resolution process 
timeframes is contrary to that commitment. 

of this effort, please contact Bill Fraser (EPA) at 294-1081. 

However, I feel we owe 

If you have questions or would like to discuss the progress 

Sincerely, 

Martin Hestmark, EPA 
Manager 
Rocky Flats Prolect 

Enclosure 

cc: Joe Schieffelin, CDH 

=JenIPepe, DOE \ 

Dave Norbury, CDH 
Martin McBride, DOE 

Gail H i l l ,  DOE 
Bob Shankland, EPA-WM 
Peter Ornstein, EPA-ORC 



Or' Events Ponds 

~~cerr , -er  19, 1 9 9 ~  - EPA m a  C3X Keet with DOE ar,d ZGX-, 
2qla .n  thzt t h  regclatory frzcework applied t o  the goncs w ~ l l  
be c-ar,gsd and g r ~ v a 5 e  t h  rczsccs wny this 1s r-ecessary 
Comglzance with Clean Watsr Act reqirenents, and consistency 
wlth CERCLA/RCU p r o s r m  recpirzrnezts are  citea ss the grxzzry 
considerations 

Zune 2 6 ,  19S.2 - ERA senes a lecter eo 202 c=ik~zxz= " tZa= 
tne NPDES discharge points and other aspects of pond regu la t ion  
will be chanced and urging DOE to beTin developxq an LN/I,W to 
take over regulation or  ̂ the ponds in conjunction with tne 
xisuancz o f  the new NPDES permit. The reasons for this action are 
clear ly  set forth, and re-main unchanged during subsequent 
discussions 

October 22, 1992 - EPA and CDH send a letzer requiriq 
development or' an I M / I R ? i  f o r  rnanagemezlt of the gondsI pursuant to 
Paragraph 150 of the IAG. This action i s  taken in 1i9ht of DOB's 
refusal to initiate an IM/IXA based on our  previous requests. 

November 9, 1992 - DOE invokes Disgute Resolutzon under the 
IAG, contending that since the ponds are in complLance with the 
current NPDES pe-wt, there is no reason for an IN/IRA. 

Nove-der 16, 1992 - DOE, EPA, and CDH meet to discuss the 
dispute over the directive to imglement an IM/IRA f o r  tne ponds. 
Eased on this discussionl DOE agrees tawithdraw t n e i r  dispute. 

Novemer 23, 1992 - DOE letter sent to SPA acd CDII 
Lndrcating they will "conditionally withdraw the  mvoctt'on cr' 
the Dispute Resolution Process1I and requesting anotbsr meetxg to 
o m a i n  f u r t h e r  clarification o f  the requirezwx to p e r f o m  an 
ZM/iRA f o r  the ponds. 

Janua-y 21, 1993 - Scoping meeting held at wnicn reasoris for 
requiring the IM/IRA and exgectations f o r  the Decision Documeat 
are a q l a i n e d .  DOEJEGbeG i n d i c a t e  they understand the new NPDES 
p e m i t  will regulate discnarges  from the STP outfall and several 
stomwater discharges from the developed area of the plmt, and 
pond operations and the teminal pond discharges w i l l  be 
replated by requirenents of t h e  IM/IXA- This approacn is as 
e-qlained in previous corresponcielzce. 

Febmary 3 ,  1993 - Second scoginq meeting xs held. DOE 
proposes a schedule, whicn begim schedule discussions cont inuizg 
througn the Spring and Summer. 

draft scheeules f o r  the IM/IXA. it fails to meet baslc  
requirements for s t r e d i n l n g  estalished on s l r m i a r  p=o]ects 

August 17, 1993 - DOE/EG€G subrmts the last 1x2 a s e r z e s  of 

Segte-mer 16, 1993 - Citiag continued fzilara of sc?ICiUlP. 



c ~ ~ c ~ s s i o c s  to reach consensus, CDH/EPA letter to DOE establishes 
xovemer 22, 1,093, xilestone f o r  delivery of Eraft iI?/IU 
Eccision Dccment No aispute is raised by DOE 

Novemer 8, 1993 - DOE submits letter to EPA/CDII asserting 
t3at they ari! Ilaot legally bound to executei1 an iM/IRA for the 
ponds and asserting they only "asreed to scope the possiDilitytl 
or' such an action out of good faith 

Novenber 18, 1993 - EPA (2s lead. roqulatcq zqsncy) seccs 
letter indicating November 22, 1993 milestone for submittal or' 
Draft Decision Document will be enforced under the IAG terms. 

November 22, 1993 - DOE submits Draft Decision Document 
Transmittal asserts this is Itgood faith" and argues that the 
milestone was invalid and compromised technical quality Docunent 
clearly states (page 1-3) that DOE understands EPA/CDH intentions 
f o r  cnanging the regulatory framework applicable to the ponds. 

December 14, 1993 - EPA and CDH submit comments on the drzft 
IM/IRA Decision Document. Some basic problens are noted, and z 
coment resolution meeting is scheduled. 

December 21, 1993 - At the coment resolution meeting, 
DOE/EG&G announce they intend to fight any change in the 
regulatory apprcach to the pones by any means availale. Their 
reasons for this renain unclear. Comment resolution for the 
IM/IRA is suspended since this chznge undermines the foundatioc 
for the Decision Document. 

January 10, 1994 - EPA sesds letter establishing milestones 
for the Draft Final and Final IM/IRA DD and RS Agrement is 
reached at staff level to atteqt to restart the comment 
resolution procsss, with the unaerstading that ETA'S positlor? or? 
tne regulatory frmework appliczble to the ponds is estaLisne6 
cz the recorQ and will not be ogen f o r  discussioc. 

January 13, 1994 - Second comment resolution meeting held. 
EPA/CDH again review the basic requireaents for the IM/IRA 
Decision Document and answer questions on specific commeats. 
DOZ/EG&G indicate the replatory position and the required 
document revisions are clear. 

January 24, 1994 - DOE submits letter requesting an 
additional 60 days to decide whether to invoke disgutn, resolution 

#0 on the January 10, 1994, EPA letter. The DOE letter indicztes 
they will consider a denial of the request to be an invocation of 
dispute, but provides no staterieit of what is being diquted or 
why, citing a need to evaluate "potential DOE-wide policy 
Wlications" as justification f o r  the requested delay. 


